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PERRYSBURG, OHIO   ZENOBIA SHRINERS May 2023

Shriners 
International

THE ZENOBIA HADJI 
A Record Of The News, Tidings & Events of the Zenobia Shriners,  

Whose Members Are A Part Of 

“THE WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY”

The Pote s Notes 
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OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

MONTHLY STATED MEETING 

Thursday, May 11 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

ATTEST: JOHN MANN, RECORDER 

Zenobia Website: www.zenobiashriners.com

Greetings Nobles, 
Hope you had a wonderful Easter! We FINALLY have our Sports-

men’s Extravaganza tickets. Please stop by the office to get yours 
and/or to sell additional tickets. They are also available for purchase 
online at shrinesportsmen.com or by calling the office. Please re-
member when selling tickets, to not sell to another brother, but to 
sell to your friends, family, neighbors, co-workers and colleagues. 
Unfortunately, we will be doing a virtual event this year and if you 
have any further questions, please reach out to me. This is still a 
HECK OF A DEAL for 101 prizes costing the individual only 
$20/ticket. 

Our annual John Hoffman Memorial Golf Outing is scheduled for 
Saturday, August 5. Please get your teams together and registered 
with Robin Hoffman. Remember, this is a 2 p.m. shotgun start at 
Hidden Hills Golf Course in Woodville. This is a fund-raiser for our 
hospitals and we would like to show our support to them.  

Mark your calendar for Saturday, June 3, as this will be the Po-
tentate’s Party “Disco Ball at Studio 54” and the following weekend 
on June 10, we will have the Potentate’s Parade. The Potentate’s 
Parade will be in Whitehouse at the Cherry Festival, with an after-
glow party following the parade. More details will be coming out 
soon regarding this, so keep your ears on alert. Bring your friends 
and family to these events as both will be a great time. In July, we 
will be having our Zenobia Mud Hens family event. Look for those 
details in the Hadji.  

Nobles we are still looking for a bookkeeper to manage our fi-
nancial books; this person does NOT need to be a Noble. If you 
know of someone, please contact me ASAP. If this person is a non-
Noble, I will then need a Noble member to wear the fez and report 
the financials given by the bookkeeper at each stated meeting. Again, 
please contact me if you are interested in this.  

I understand there may be some clubs/units looking to disband 
and not know what to do with their money. Our current sign at 795 
is non-repairable and still operates off the very dated DOS system. 
Due to its outdated features, the only option is to replace it. Illus-
trious Sir Tom Binder attempted to address this issue in 2018, but 
we were unable to do anything at that time. A new sign will cost over 
$10,000, for which we currently do not have the funds. The sign 
would be a great opportunity for advertising, membership building 
and fund-raising. It would be a great spot to use your club and units’ 
money wisely for the betterment of Zenobia.  

Last, but not least, do not forget we have Ceremonial on Saturday, 
May 20. If you know of anyone interested, bring them to our events 
and let them get a feel for our great organization. Without member-
ship, we will not exist and I believe Shriners is one of the greatest 
philanthropies.  

Thank you for all that you do for Zenobia and until next month, 
Todd 

2023 Potentate

“Spring shows what God can 
do with a drab and dirty world” 
– V.A. Kraft. Spring is indeed a 
time of renewal, with all the 
green representing new begin-
nings and growth. We all want 
to get out now and do things, 
and there are many opportuni-
ties to take part in at Zenobia.  

Thursday, May 11, stated 
meeting: Nobles are asked to 
bring their lady. First Lady Me-
lissa has planned a fun evening 
for the ladies while the Nobility 
meets. The ladies are invited to 
join in the afterglow. 

Saturday, May 13, is the 
Mother’s Day Tea at Zenobia, 
for mothers, daughters and 
granddaughters. Please RSVP 
Zenobia office. 

Wednesday, May 17, is the 
daytime luncheon. Please RSVP 
Zenobia office. 

Saturday, May 20, is the 
Spring Ceremonial. Don’t miss 
your chance to see the fine job 
the Dramatic Cast does and to 
welcome our newest Nobles. 

Saturday, June 3, Pote’s 
Disco Party: I’ve been told that 
it is the best party EVER. Get 
out your 70s bling. Dust off 
your leisure suit and bell bot-
toms, and check to see if they 
still fit! Your admission pay-
ment is your registration and 
RSVP. 

Sell those Sportsmen’s Ex-
travaganza tickets. Get in the 
early bird drawings. Please 
make sure that ticket buyers fill 
out their information legibly and 
completely on the ticket stubs. 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE: Be-
ginning Monday, May 1, the 
new office hours will be from 9 
a.m. to 4 p.m.  

Keep the faith,  
and best regards,  

John Mann

It’s May! Spring has sprung, 
flowers are blooming, every-
thing that was drab and dreary is 
new again! 

I love spring! It’s an annual 
reminder that life is cyclical. 
When the trees are dormant and 
appear dead, when the grass is 

 
 
 

Nobles, you are required to get the Potentate’s permission to participate 
in a parade. The Temple’s insurance does not cover you or your unit or club 
if you have not received permission from the Potentate to participate in a 
parade. You need to submit your request to the Temple or email a request 
to the Potentate or Temple. You cannot get permission after the parade date.

2023 PARADE SEASON

dried, brown and lifeless, we can 
have faith that the universe the 
Grand Architect put in motion 
will once again bring new life to 
the barren landscape.  

It’s that way with life. We 
have our ups and downs, lows 
and highs, times when our plans 
seem barren and gone. But, if we 
learn and grow from these life 
experiences, we can be assured 
that a new day will dawn and, 
like spring, everything will be 
new again.  

Nothing is really gone 
forever, it just changes. Spring; 
a reminder of HOPE. 

Peace,  
Mark 

 
 
 

Friday July 21, Zenobia Night  
at the Toledo Mud Hens Game 

More details to follow. 

SAVE THE DATE

Charlie Murphy, chairman of the Board of Governors at Shriners 
Children’s Erie, presented a check for $3,200 on behalf of Zenobia 
Shriners paper sales, to David Schumacher, development officer 
at Shriners Children’s Erie.
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ZENOBIA HADJI 
Issued monthly except July and August 

ZENOBIA SHRINERS 
8048 Broadstone Blvd., Perrysburg, Ohio 43551-9998 

Telephone (419) 661-9200  •  Fax (419) 661-1600 
E-mail: recorder@zenobiashriners.com 

EDITOR 
Brage E. Elliott   e-mail - hadjieditor@zenobiashriners.com 
ELECTED DIVAN 
Todd Miller - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Potentate 
Doug McGee - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chief Rabban 
Kevin Ridgeway - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Assistant Rabban 
Scott Harder - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - High Priest & Prophet 
Nathan Weiker - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Oriental Guide 
David Coy, CPA - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Treasurer 
John Mann - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Recorder 
TRUSTEES 
Greg Bowlus - - - - - - - - - - - Ty Stout, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - John Fulton
V. Scott Garwood - - - - - - - - Dick Jeffrey - - - - - - Eric Anderson (Em) 
Bob Barkhimer (Em)- - - H. “Bud” Crary (Em) - - - - Jerry Crouch (Em) 
IMPERIAL SESSION REPRESENTATIVES 
Todd Miller, Potentate- - Kevin Ridgeway, AR - - - Nathan Weiker, OG 
Dennis Gable, PP - - - Imperial Sir Dr. Bernard Lemieux, PIP (ad vitam) 
SHRINERS CHILDREN’S 
Shriners Children’s - Ohio 
    Dennis Gable, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - Secretary, Board of Governors 
    Troy Hawkins - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Board Member 
Shriners Children’s - Chicago 
    Keith Tuttle, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Board Member 
    Jerry Crouch - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Jeff Kuhn, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Imperial Sir Dr. Bernard Lemieux, PIP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
Shriners Children’s - Erie 
    Charles Murphy, PP - - - - - - - - - - - Chairman, Board of Governors 
    Todd Williams - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Associate Board Member 
    C. Douglas Curry, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Wallace Powell - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Jay Stewart - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - First Ceremonial Master 
Adam Latham - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Second Ceremonial Master 
Mark Harris - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chaplain 
Ken Janicki - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Director of Units 
Howard Shirling- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Marshal 
Skip Schenk - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Captain of the Guard 
Phil Williams- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Outer Guard 
AMBASSADORS 
Charles E. Insley - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chief Ambassador 
Steve Horton - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Findlay Shrine Club 
Michael Jelinek - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Firelands Shrine Club 
Jason Pontious - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Fremont Shrine Club 
James A. Manning - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Northwest Shrine Club 
Lyle Oberhaus- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Ottawa County Shrine Club 
John Avers- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Tiffin Shrine Club 
Advertising of activities and fund raising in this publication are for Shriners ac-
tivities and not for the Shriners Children’s, unless indicated otherwise.

Hope this finds you well. 
The 2023 circus is in the 

books; we now await the tally 
sheet. From my perspective, we 
had an amazing turnout of vol-
unteers this year, including some 
who cleared their schedule to 
volunteer for more shifts after 
volunteering in the Thursday 
and Friday shows. A sincere 
thank you to all the volunteers!! 
I would also like to thank Illus-
trious Sir Dennis Gable for his 
many years as our circus direc-
tor, and welcome Illustrious Sir 
Boyd Durain for learning what 
the position entails.  

Over the past few weekends, 
the Divan has been busy attend-
ing Grand Master’s receptions in 
Zenobia’s foot print. We regu-
larly receive positive feedback 
about the support we give in that 
regard. As a past district pres-
ident, I know that sometimes this 
is the first exposure to the Shrine 

that some receive. Plus, we have 
a great time seeing old friends 
and meeting new ones.  

 Doug 

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban Lancers met April 17, (third 
Monday, at 6:30, at Zenobia) 
and began the schedule for our 
parade season. We hope to get 
out to two parades in May, but a 
definite one is Saturday, June 10; 
the Potentate’s Parade in White-
house. Let’s have a great turnout 
for this one! 

At least one work session has 
been planned to get more cars 
ready for the season. Please 
come and help, as it goes easier 
with more bodies. You should 
have received emails about the 
work sessions. If not, contact 
Barry, Karl or John, and make 
arrangements to be present. 

The Potentate’s Party is only 
a month away. Have you made 
your reservation? Check with 
Barry or Karl about available 
seating with the Lancers. May be 
too late, but plan on attending 
anyway. Always a great time! 

Remember, our business 
meetings are the third Monday, 
at 6:30, at Zenobia. Contact Karl 
or Barry to reserve a meal. At-
tend the meeting to know what 
we are doing!

 

Lancers

Greetings from Ottawa 
County. We will have a 
dinner/meeting on Thursday, 
May 25, at 5 p.m. Ala Carte Cafe 
on Madison Street in Port Clin-
ton is the place. Order off special 
menu and pay own bill and tip. 
This is open to all Nobles, ladies 
and widows. No reservations re-
quired.  

To all who have health issues, 
may God grant you strength and 
better days. 

Lyle

A Whale of A Club.

OCSC

 

Tiffin 
Shrine Club

Zenobia Tiffin Shrine Club 
dinner meeting was held March 
23, at Tiffin Elks Club. There 
were 24 in attendance. Bill 
Brunn, VP, welcomed Nobles 
and Ladies. Ken Foy gave the in-
vocation and Pledge of Alle-
giance to USA flag. Introduc- 
tions of officers of Tiffin Shrine 
Club (Brunn-Eggbert, Jr.-Foy) 
Tiffin Hornets (Riffle-Orcher), 
Past Presidents (Jim Zellner 
1987, John Weslow 1996/2013, 
Paul Snavely 2006, Ken Foy 
2015. KYCH: Ken Foy, David 

Main and James Zellner). A fine 
pork dinner with all the trim-
mings was had by all. Al Linke 
spoke about the Zenobia Shrine 
Circus. 

Noble Brunn talked of having 
a summer picnic in July. Zenobia 
Tiffin Hornet AD Vaughn Riffle 
said the Hornet spring cleanup 
will be held at Snavely’s farm on 
April 30, 2 p.m. 

The Tiffin Shrine Club May 
meeting will be at Reinos Pizza 
party room on Thursday, May 
25, at 6 p.m. 

The Tiffin Shrine Club June 
Noble steak fry meeting will be 
held at Norm Adams’ farm in 
Sycamore, Ohio, on Thursday, 
June 22, 5 p.m. 

Jeffrey Kuhn, PP 2006  
RSC Secretary

PETITION FOR INITIATION AND MEMBERSHIP
ZENOBIA 
SHRINE 

8048 Broadstone Blvd. 
Perrysburg, OH 43551 

419-661-9200 
 

For Office use only: 
Creation 
Number:_____________

 TO THE ILLUSTRIOUS POTENTATE, OFFICERS AND NOBLES OF ZENOBIA SHRINE, 
SITUATED IN NORTHWEST OHIO: 

 
I, ____________________________________________ hereby declare that I am a Master Mason in good standing in 

(Please Print Your Full Name) 
_________________________ Lodge, Number__________ Located in_______________________________________ 
                                                                                                                                           (City & State) 
Which is a Lodge recognized by or in amity with the Conference of Grand Masters of North America. Furthermore, I have 
resided at my current address for not less than 6 months, as required by the Bylaws of Shriners International. I respectfully 
pray that I may be made a Noble of the Mystic Shrine and become a member of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
If I be found worthy, and my request granted, I promise to conform to the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws of Shriners 
International and the Bylaws and Ceremonies of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
Birthplace _____________________________________________ Date of Birth ______________________________ 
 
Were you ever a DeMolay? __________ If so, what was the Chapter name and location?_________________________ 
 
Profession or Occupation______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Have you previously applied for admission to any Temple of the Order? _______Where? __________ When? ________
 
Residence Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (Street)                                                                                                                          (County) 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (City)                                                                             (State)                                       (Zip) 
 
Business Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (Street)                                                                                                                          (County) 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (City)                                                                             (State)                                       (Zip) 

Home Phone _________________________________________ 
 
Business Phone_______________________________________ 
 
Email Address________________________________________ 
 
Wife’s Name_______________________ Fez Size___________ 
 
Signature_____________________________ Date___________ 
 
Recommended and Vouched for on the Honor of 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 

For Office Use Only 
 

Elected on ___________ Created on ___________ 
 
$____________ Received on__________________ 
 
Balance $__________ Received on_____________ 

o M/C  o Visa  o Check  o Cash 
 

Account # _________________________________ 
 
Expiration Date _____________ Check _________ 
 

INITIATION, DUES & FEES $195.00 
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

KIDS’ EASTER EGG HUNT HELD APRIL 2

Melissa Miller spoke on “Prevention of Falls’ on March 15, at the third Wednesday luncheon. A  
financial planner had a short presentation on April 19.

Sharon Rigby and Ill. Sir Jeff Kuhn spoke at Kiwanis Kktion Club 
in Lady Lake, Florida, and presented Savannah Spallone Kaleb’s 
Bowtie. Savanna is a Shrine Hospital patient who was not  
supposed to live or ever walk, and went to Tampa hospital for 
treatment many years.  She is a joy to be around and has adopted 
us as her second set of parents. 



Page 12                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    May 2023

�������	
����
	����	��������
��������	�
����
������������
��������������������������������
���������������������������	��������
���
��� ������ ��!�
���"��#$#%
&	������'	�����	�
��(�$$��
����������)���	
'���
������(�%$��
���������� ���'�
� ������*�$$��

��������������+,$�-���-����

./

������'����
�����'���
����������0��'����
��0���1�������
�1	
���0�2���
0��
���
�	-���
��2	���
��
�
3��
����	
���	
2�����
���������-�� 4��
���������
���
�
�0��-��
�������������
��0��������
���
�����
������
���	
'�-�� 45
����
��������� �����1
����������
�����
��)�	6���1	���0����
�����������#�$$-�4�����-�	6�3+#$$��#
��-�	6�3
+�$$��%���-�	6�3+�$�1	���0�������	����	�	���4�������������-	
��
�7#�
�
��7(�1	�����
�	8����-�	6�4�����1	�����8��+#$9����������2	
�����
'����
��	8���
�7����
����
'����-�����
�7�,4

&��
2� ����
��-������-����
	6������������-�
����4
��'	�����	�
��1	���0���

�-���������� ���

��	����	��  !�
:���-��
�����������������0�
��	�����;	
��� ����1
��:
�	8	���

����������������������� �����������������������

�%4<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<< �4<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<�

��	
�	��	
����
���������	
	�������
�������
���������	���
����
	�	����
���

��  !!�
"���#����$%&�'����
�&�(���)!*)+�����
������
	,
�-! $.�+*/ %�$�����

��0+��)$�1�
����������
��������
�������
�	���02	�
����	�����
�����
��	
��	�	
	���
3����		�����
�0	��
�����	���	���
	�������4�	�����������0	��
�	��
�
0�	�
���

�����	���5�
	��

���
�����
�	��	������	���
��������
����


���"
	��	
�
�	����#	

��	
�����	
���
	����$���

2023 
CIRCUS



May 2023                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    Page 13

MORE 
CIRCUS
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Is that a chicken at the meat 
feztival?

Sharon Rigby and Ill. Sir Jeff Kuhn had the Honor to Procure, on 
March 24, at the Shriners Children Florida in Gainesville. Flor-
ida’s Hometown USA Program delivers gifts for Shrine Childrens.

Patrol Euchre tournament winners are Charlie Murphy, P.P.,  
second place; Mel Micham, first place, and Dennis Gable, P.P., 
winner of Euchres (ie: the lowest score). Patrol plays Euchre on 
the third and fifth Thursdays. 

The temple-wide Euchre 
Tournament was held on March 
30. Congrats to Mel Micham, 
first place; Charlie Murphy P.P., 
second place. Everyone put a 
quarter in every time they got 
euchred. The person with the lo-
west score (Dennis Gable P.P.) 
won this pot.  

Did you ever notice the Scim-
itar and Sphinx head that is hung 
on the wall behind where the 

Divan sits at the monthly busi-
ness meeting? If it and its coun-
terpart looked faded, it is 
because they used to be dis-
played at Zenobia on Madison 
Avenue in Toledo. Bud Crary 
had them air brushed recently, 
and boy do they look good. 
Thanks, Bud.  

The Zenobia Snow Bird 
luncheon was held in Sarasota, 
Florida, and Patrollers Lowell 
and Dianne Hartman, Dave and 
Karen Kennedy, and Mike 
Shobe were in attendance. Pa-
troller Brian Ramsey was seen at 
the Circus, which was good to 
hear. 

Bernie Welniak P.P., 33°

patrol

 
 
 

Nobles, it is time to reserve Saturday, June 10, to attend the 
Potentate’s Parade in Whitehouse. Let us make this a major 
event for Zenobia and our Potentate.   

Following the parade, there will be an afterglow at the Pro-
gressive Fishing Association on Schadel Road in Whitehouse.   

Make sure your unit or club is signed up with Parade 
Marshal Howard Shirling at howardshirling@yahoo.com  

More details to follow.

POTENTATE’S PARADE 
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HOWDY TA ALL MA CUZ-
ZINS AND YOU FLAT-
LANDERS OUT THERE! 

I can’t believe it is May al-
ready! You know what they say 
– Those April showers bring the 
flowers that bloom in May! 

Since our last talkin ta y’all, 
we have been a busy bunch of 
Hillbillys! In March, after our 
meetin on the 12th (I told y’all 
about that last month) we wel-
comed around 55 cuzzins and 
guests to our annual “Soup 
Spectacular’’ held at Zenobia. 
There were nine different soups 
for all to sample, savor and vote 
on. There were also hot dogs 
and, oh the desserts!!! After the 
votin was done (and there were 
two categories – best tastin - and 
most popular). For best tastin, 
first place went to Deb Boylan 
with Carolyn LaCourse a close 
second! For the most popular, 
first place went to our “Keeper 
of the Cob” John MacPherson! 
Second place was a TIE! How-
ard Sherling and Deb Boylan 
had the same number of votes! 
The only sad part was, we had 
NO candidates, so we were un-
able to have a Hillbilly Degree 
ceremony!! 

Four days later, it was Circus 
time! As has been the custom of 
your Hillbilly Clan #75,  we take 
care of passing out the Circus 
books/programs at ALL of the 
circus performances! And we 
did that again! After working all 
seven shows, we were tired! We 
had our cousins working 
throughout the circus – books – 
ticket-takers – sign in – Circus 
Director and the Assistant Circus 
Director!  

I know that there are a bunch 
of the cuzzins in the Zenobia 
Shrine, BUT, I only see a small 
percentage of y’all at our 
meetins or parades! Just know 
that y’all are ALWAYS welcome 
ta join us at ANY time!! We 
would love ta see ya!! 

Next meetin will be Friday, 
May 5, at Charlie’s Taverna, 
1631 Tollgate Drive, Maumee. 
Lookin forward to seen y’all 
there! 

Honor The Cob!!! 
Old Guy 

 

hillbilly 
notes

Greetings from the Zenobia 
Campers! 

Have you looked out your 
window lately? Those May 
flowers should be there looking 
back at you! What else does 
May hold? Mothers Day – 
Armed Forces Day – and Me-
morial Day! AND the big thing 
in our Campers lives – May 
brings us our FIRST CAMP-
OUT!! Yes, that’s right, May 9 
to 11, we will be relaxing, en-
joying some campfires and 
chowing down on some good 
old camping food! (You could 
come out and enjoy some of the 

good times with us!!) 
That is the future – what have 

we been doing? Our March 
camp-in took place at the Amer-
ican Table on March 11. A good 
turnout with 17 members and 
guests, plus our Divan Rep. 
Scott Harder, and Ill. Sir Dennis 
Gable even stopped by for a lit-
tle pep talk!! Good job, Lyle and 
Janet! 

Speaking of meetings, April 
2 found us at Moody’s Coney 
Island, Oregon Road, North-
wood. Don’t let the name fool 
you, they have a wide variety of 
meals to choose from! As our 
Wagonmasters for April were 
home with COVID, they were 
unable to join us! But they had 
everything arranged for us! 
Good job, Jim and Chris! We 
missed you! And with two of 
our members still in Florida, we 

still had nine in attendance and 
enjoyed good food and good 
conversation! 

May will be our first camp 
out of the season! Steve and 
Jim, with the assistance of John, 
have arranged for us to travel to 
Fire Lake Campground on May 
9-11, leaving on Friday the 12th. 
Fire Lake is south of Bowling 
Green, just off of I-75 (and just 
past SR-6, if you would like to 
visit us). We are looking fore-
ward starting another great 
camping season!! 

Until next month, keep the 
campfires burning! 

Rod

 ZEnOBia CaMpERs
 

CLOWNS
Hidey-Ho Nobles, 

Your Zenobia Clowns have 
attended and participated in a 
couple balloonings this past 
month and the parade season 
will be upon us soon.  

The Zenobia Clowns are in 
great need of new members and 
we have so much to offer. If you 
have any desire in learning how 
to twist balloon animals, we 
supply the balloons and we will 
teach you. If you have and wish 
to ride a scooter, bike, Tin-Lizzy 
or other Clown vehicle in 
parades, we welcome you. We 
have a Model T fire truck that 

we maintain and present at 
parades, and you, too, could learn 
to drive and help with this pres-
entation.  

Nobles, please come to a 
meeting and see if this unit is one 
you could join and have a won-
derful time in, bringing smiles to 
children and adults alike. We 
meet on the third Thursday of 
each month at the Clown build-
ing, 1545 Payne Avenue, Findlay. 
Doors open by 5:30 p.m. and we 
eat at 6:30 p.m., business meet-
ing follows. All are welcome to 
attend, please call a day or two 
ahead to let us know if you’re 
coming so we have enough food. 
Call Jim / 419-421-6396 or 
Chuck / 419-306-9559 with any 
inquiries.

SUPPORT  
YOUR HADJI  

ADVERTISERS



Page 16                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    May 2023

Today. Tomorrow. Together.
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TOLEDO COIN 
EXCHANGE INC. 

Over 50 Years Experience 

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS 
B O U G H T    •   S O L D   •   A P P R A I S E D 

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists 
Pocket Watches • Jewelry 

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items 
Masonic Items On Display 

LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 

 
Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3

419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
888-795-6446

2023 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS                                        Who to Contact                 Phone No.                   Meets 
CAMPERS                                           John Weslow                               419-618-1906                     2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS                                             Chuck Insley                               419-306-9559                     3rd Thursday 
DIRECTOR’S STAFF                          Sonny Bunde                              419-474-6022                     3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST                               Charlie Murphy                            419-351-6292                     1st Monday 
EVZONES                                           Ron Przybylski                            419-539-7753                     2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS                                  Dave Coy                                    517-263-6468                     3rd Tuesday at Zenobia 
HORNETS                                           Vaughn Riffle                               419-585-5716                     3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS                                       Jack Green                                 419-457-6488                     3rd Monday 
LANCERS                                           Barry VanHoozen                        419-575-3911                      3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia  
LEGION OF HONOR                          Boyd Durain                                419-957-8404                     2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN                                        John Weslow                               419-618-1906                     3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT                   Eric Erickson                               419-349-2972                     1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL                           Leroy Williams                            419-346-2189                     TBA 
MYSTICS                                            Howard Shirling                           419-409-0687                      
PAST MASTER UNIT                          John McEntee                             419-674-7838                     Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL                                               Kenneth Janicki                           419-351-9823                     1st Thursday 
PILOTS                                                Jeff Hamons                                419-304-0011                     3rd Thursday 
PIT MASTERS                                     Dave Hefflinger                           419-265-3339                     3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia 
ROADRUNNERS                                Tom Hilton                                   419-967-0081                     10 a.m. second Saturday of Jan./Mar./May/Sep./Nov. 
TEMPLE GUARDS                              Al Linke                                       419-699-6822                     1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS                                         Robbie Franks                             419-514-9666                     3rd Friday at 6:30 p.m. 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY                                           John Hayes                              419-788-3496                   1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS                                     Tom Gilbert                               419-668-5715                   1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT                                        Steve Kelly                               419-603-2696                   3rd Thursday 
NORTHWEST                                  Keith Winnie                             419-782-6347                   4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY                           Lyle Oberhaus                          419-707-1962                   Meetings TBD 
TIFFIN                                              Ken Foy                                    419-618-1193                   4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT                                       D. Chris Wilson                         419-447-6882                   Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI                                              Dennis Gable                            419-603-8053                   2nd Thursday at 5:30 p.m., before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10                 Alisha Stout                              419-680-6614                   AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLY’S CLAN #75                    Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm            419-262-5401                   1st Friday of the month, except July, Aug. and Dec . 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

Fremont 
shrine Club

At its April 20 meeting, the 
Fremont Shrine Club verified its 
support of the Zenobia onion 
sales. We will again be at the 
bank branch location for only a 
few days. Depending on when 
you are reading this, we plan on 
starting our sales on Friday, 
May 5, so give Dennis Gable a 
call and help us out for a three-
hour block. If you wish to have 
a second person with you that is 
fine, just let us know and we 
will help arrange it. Fellowship 
is what makes this activity so 
much fun! Monticello is cover-
ing Clyde and Young’s are han-
dling Green Springs and Tiffin. 
They would each appreciate 
your help. 

Future meetings were dis-
cussed and decisions were 
made. Please contact President 
Steve Kelly (419-603-2696) or 
Secretary/Treasurer John Avers 
(419-307-3882) for details. 
Plans are to make summers our 
more active meeting season. 

As I write this, Easter is to-
morrow and the flowers are 
blooming, which can’t help but 
put a smile on your face. Let’s 
use this as a springboard to sup-
port Zenobia as we enter this 
busy time of the year.  

The Zenobia Snowbird 
luncheon was held in Sarasota, 
where Illustrious Sirs Jeff (Sha-
ron) Kuhn and Doug and Doro-
thy Curry were seen enjoying 
themselves. We would like to 
thank the family of Illustrious 
Sir Bryant “Mike” Lee for re-
turning his jewel to Zenobia.  

Did you read “Snow Road to 
Shriners Childrens,” in the re-
cent Shriner Magazine? Imperial 
Sir Walker Kisselburgh (1985-
86) sponsored his nephew’s son, 
who had cleft palate. As chief 
aide for Illustrious Sir Ken 
LeBay, I had the privilege of 
meeting Imperial Sir here in 
Toledo, as well as at Imperial in 
Los Angeles. Illustrious Sir 
Dave Walker appointed me in to 
the Divan Line the following 
year, as I was serving as Pres-

#8

Hello Roadrunners, 
I’ve had two more brothers 

join our team. We’re up to 10 
drivers, now. But we still need 
more drivers. Talk to the brothers 
in your lodges, council, chapter, 
commandry, Shrine and Scottish 
Rite, to try to get more drivers 
for the special work we do. 

Well, it’s parade time again. 
I’m looking for some drivers to 
take parades to represent our 
unit with the other Zenobia units 
at parades. If you have a parade 
you would like to go to, let me 
know asap, so I can get the pa-
perwork done and get the parade 
approved. We need to get out 
there and let everyone know 
we’re still here taking care of 
children. 

Till next time, keep the sun 
over your shoulder and a clear 
road ahead. 

Tom Hilton, Dispatcher

RoadrunnersFindlay 
shrine Club

Greetings Nobles, 
Hope you all had a wonderful 

Easter with family and friends.  
Onions will be here soon, so 

your support through advertise-
ment, buying and selling of 
these golden orbs is very much 
appreciated. Ten pounds for $12 
and arrival is estimated the first 
week of May, give or take.  

Many things are going on in This will include our snow-
birds, as well as provide many 
more opportunities for meeting 
ideas. 

Our meetings are open to all 
Nobles, so add us to your calen-
dar and come out for a relaxing, 
informative evening. Plans are 
to continue to meet on the third 
Thursday, mostly at Monticello 
Lodge, but may change by 
month. Call and check, then 
come spend some quality time 
with your fellow Nobles.

and around Zenobia that you can 
be a part of and enjoy. Such 
events include a Ladies Fun 
Night, Thursday, May 11; try to 
attend and meet some wonderful 
ladies and have a great time. 
Mother’s Day Tea Party, Sat-
urday, May 13, at Zenobia; 
bring your grandma, mother, 
daughter, granddaughter, have 
some fun together with many 
others.  

Wednesday, May 10, is the 
Ceremonial. Petitions will be 
accepted any time up to the start 

of the Ceremonial. Let’s bring in 
some new Nobles to share in the 
fun and fellowship.  

Please join when you can, 
and bring family and friends 
when able. Zenobia meets the 
second Thursday of the month 
and Findlay SC meets on the 
first Saturday of each month at 
10 a.m., after the Blue Lodge 
breakfast in the Findlay Ma-
sonic Complex, 303 Osborn 
Avenue. Please call Jim / 419-
421-6396 or Chuck / 419-306-
9559 with any inquiries.

ident of Ohio Shrine. Boy, did 
that ever put us on the fast track. 

Do you recall the faded Scim-
itar and Sphinx head that is hung 
behind the divan table in the 
main room? It used to be on dis-
play at our Madison Avenue lo-
cation. Trustee Emeritus Harold 
“Bud” Crary had the foresight to 
save this, as well as its counter-
part. He had them air brushed 
and the colors are vibrant and 
jump right out at you. Thanks, 
Bud.  

Our deepest sympathy to the 
family of Lady Joyce Argabrite, 
on her recent passing. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330


